
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Eye On The World 

 PHOTOGRAM  
 Monthly Newsletter of the Redlands Camera Club  

      June  2020  
 

                    Photogram Editor ï Debra Dorothy 
               Deadline for entries is the 25th of every month 

 
Redlands Camera Club meets: 1st & 3rd Mondays, 7:00         

pm First Presbyterian Church - 100 Cajon St - Redlands, CA 

                        Guests are always welcome 

            
Photo by Ann Kramer 

 

ColorMunki ð Have your photos submitted for QuickPix, Membersõ Night, or competitions not looked the way you 

expected? The problem is probably a difference in how your computer and the club projector display colors and 

brightness. You can fix this by calibrating your computer the same way our club calibrates our projector ð with the 

ColorMunki. Set up is simple and the calibration process only takes a few minutes. Contact Carl Detrow at 

csdetrow@verizon.net  to reserve the ColorMunki. 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Want to learn more about your hobby?  

Click the link below to go to B&H learning Video Site: 

Click HERE

mailto:csdetrow@verizon.net
https://www.bhphotovideo.com/c/promotion/13486/optic-2017.html?utm_medium=Email%201654964&utm_campaign=Promotion&utm_source=WeeklySpecials%20170916&utm_content=Retail&utm_term=optic-2017
https://www.bhphotovideo.com/c/promotion/13486/optic-2017.html?utm_medium=Email%201654964&utm_campaign=Promotion&utm_source=WeeklySpecials%20170916&utm_content=Retail&utm_term=optic-2017
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Presidentôs Message ð Russell Trozera 

 

 

Dear Redlands Camera Club Members 

 

 

We hope that all of you are safe and well.  

 

The Board of Directors has met several times to discuss how the 

club would like to proceed with its club meeting.  We have 

surveyed our members and concluded the following which is 

subject to change.  

 

The club will be meeting virtually on June 1
st
& 15

th
in an effort to continue with helping to 

keep our members safe. The July 6
th

 meeting will be canceled and we are postponing the 

Summer competition till sometime in late August or September when we are able to  

meet again in person.  

 

Our July 20
th

 meeting will most likely be virtual too. The month of August is still to be 

determined. We are also hoping to have a class on landscape photography and workshop 

taught by Rick Strobaugh in August or September. Please let us know if you are 

interested in the class. 

 

We are playing this by ear to see what happens with the Covid-19 reopening. How soon 

we will be able to meet physically as a club is still undetermined.  Our feeling is when the 

club is able to meet again physically, we will be practicing some sort of social distancing.  

 

Chairs will be placed about 6 feet apart. The room will be divided in half. One side will be 

set aside for those who want wear a mask and keep their distance. The other side will be 

set up with chairs 6 feet apart.  Mask and social distancing will be optional on that side of 

the room and members may move their chairs together if they wish and if it is permitted 

by governmental authorities.  

 

The club aspires to promote interest, knowledge, experience and enjoyment in the art 

and science of photography through presentation, practice and sharing of experience. 

 

We hope to continue this purpose whether we are meeting physically or virtually. We 

hope that all our members will continue to be safe and well. 
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Vice President/Chairman Program Committee ð Dave Garner 
 

 
  

 

It looks like the club meetings will be held as video programs for 

the foreseeable future, possibly through August.  

 

The result of our survey of the membership indicates most of the 

members are not in a hurry to resume in-person meetings.  

 

Most said they would wait until a month or so after in-person 

meetings resume before they will feel safe in attending. In answer to questions about 

program topics, members said they would be interested in topics such as 

photoshop/lightroom, landscape photography and portrait photography among others. 

 

The Program Committee will be 

coordinating future programs with the 

field trips as much as possible so the 

program(s) preceding the field trip will 

cover photo techniques that might be 

useful on the field trip, when field trips are 

again possible. Other programs will 

include topics that will be useful in 

upcoming workshops. 

 

 

 

P hoto 
by 

Bruce Bonnett 
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Mentoring Chair ï Rick Strobough  

 
 

Shooting with Ultra-Wide lenses 

 

An ultra-wide lens will give a very unique, different look to your 

photos. Ultra-wide can be considered 18mm to wider. 11mm is a really 

ultra-wide lens, especially on a full frame camera. 

 

It can be used in a variety of situations such as landscape, interior, 

architecture or even close-up. It is especially effective in tight, small areas so you can 

include the whole scene in one shot rather than having to shoot a panoramic. In travel 

photography, you can photograph the insides of churches, other interesting buildings or 

in close street scenes and have very interesting results. Cityscapes can include multiple 

buildings and sky scrapers from top to bottom . 

 

The most interesting angles are from a low perspective, the lower, the better or a higher, 

looking down perspective. Both give very different, artistic looks to the photos. One of the 

disadvantages of wide angle is that you can get distortion of any straight, up and down 

lines such as trees, walls or columns. Many people like the distortion as an artistic look. If 

you want everything to be straight, don't angle the camera up or down. Keeping it as a 

straight-on composition, will keep the lines straight. You could always correct in post 

processing too but may lose your full composition. 

 

Another advantage of wide angle is that you get incredible depth-of-  field focus. 

Shooting at f-11 will get most everything from front to back, in focus in most situations 

when shooting horizontals. An interesting foreground always adds to the photo. 

 

Shooting landscape photos with an ultra-wide can be a challenge. Sometimes, the view 

will cover a bigger area than is interesting, especially as a horizontal. Just because you can 

shoot wide angle, doesn't mean you always should. I use my 17-40 lens by far the most 

but rarely use it at 17 for a horizontal landscape. It widens to such a large area of 

coverage, land and sky, that the scene does not warrant all that coverage. 

 

Now, on vertical shots, I am quite often at 17 or close to it.  When shooting a vertical or 

horizontal landscape, cityscape or anything else, you still want an interesting foreground, 

middle ground and background. You still want the viewer's eyes to flow into the photo. 
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When shooting a vertical ultra-wide angle, you want to be very close to your foreground. 

The closer you are, the bigger the foreground appears to be. The really interesting shots 

may have you only a foot or less from your foreground subject. Leading lines are still a 

factor too. With you this close to a foreground, even f-11 or f-16 will not likely have your 

distant background, still in focus. So, focus stacking becomes important and is easy to do. 

Just set up your shot then move your focus point from the very closest point to the 

furthest point while shooting.  

 

Naturally, you will need to be on a tripod. After completing a focus stack series, I always 

take a last shot with my hand in front of the lens to remind myself that the series was 

focus stacked when I eventually get to processing a trip's photos. 

Experiment and have fun playing with compositions with an ultra-wide angle lens. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P hoto by Phillip Tenpenny 
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Field Trips ð Mary Ann Ponder  
 

June Field Trip 
 

COVID-19 restrictions appear to be lifting so perhaps June would be a 

good time for a club get together with some precautions.  

 

I am going to suggest an informal meet-up where we can maintain 

adequate physical space yet have an opportunity to see friends and take 

some pictures. I hope that a day of train spotting in the Cajon Pass will 

fill that description.  

 

It is easy to reach from Redlands and there is plenty of parking alongside the road. Participants 

can come and go at their convenience. Bring you own lunch or purchase take out nearby. 

 

We will meet along old Route 66 at the north end of Cajon Blvd between the Kenwood Avenue 

and Cleghorn exits of I-15. I will arrive there around 9-10AM on Thursday, June 18th. Let me 

know if youõll be coming so I will be looking for you and can provide more information if 

needed.  

 

The next exit off I-15 north of Cleghorn is Route 138. (There are gas, food and restroom facilities 

available at this exit.) Mormon Rocks are just to the west of the freeway and Wrightwood is only 

a few miles beyond. There are more photo opportunities for those who seek something besides 

trains to extend their stay.  

 

Monthly field trips are a benefit of Redlands Camera Club membership. Please contact me 

if you plan to attend: Mary Ann Ponder 909-213-5108 or maponder@yahoo.com 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

P hoto 
by 

Larry Huddleston 
 
 
 

mailto:maponder@yahoo.com
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Competition Chair ð Carl Detrow 

 
Competition  

Summer 2020 Competition July 6  
 

Summer Competition Postponed 

 

We waited as long as we could, but finally had to accept the inevitable.  

 

The Redlands Camera Club Summer Competition, originally scheduled 

for July 6, 2020, has been officially postponed.  

 

We are bound by many rules, but most significant are those regulating our meeting site 

host, the First Presbyterian Church. Meetings of any kind held on church property would 

likely be considered large public gatherings by the state, so we must stay home. 

 

We have the technology to show the images on Zoom, but there are too many 

complexities to allow us to have instantaneous scoring and especially tiebreaking for best 

of show.  

 

Whether this competition will be cancelled or postponed to sometime in the fall remains 

to be seen.  

 

In the meantime, keep on shooting. 

Many venues are reopening, and we 

hope you have been working on 

post-processing of those old images. 

Submit your images to the blog for 

all to see and comment on so youõll 

be ready for the next competition, 

whenever it is. 

 

 

                                                                                       

P hoto 
by 

Judith Sparhawk 
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Members Theme Photoôs 

 
 
          Photo by Bob Upton 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Photo by Mary Ann Ponder 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


